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The USM Carnegie Course Redesign Awards initiative is much more flexible than many of the grants programs to which you may be accustomed.  Funding for this initiative derives from an award to the Chancellor from the Carnegie Corporation that allows the Chancellor to decide how the money is to be used.  The Chancellor directed USM to raise additional funding to be added to that award and, in part, to be used to stimulate Course Redesign efforts.
Our approach to the awards is to work through your normal institutional reimbursement processes rather than to directly pay out from USM for purchases and stipends.  We ask each institution to pay the legitimate expenses of your project from its own funds according to institutional policies and procedures, and to request USM to reimburse half of those expenses back to the institution to reflect the requirement for an institutional match.  If stipends for faculty are involved, the stipend should be paid through your normal payroll process, thus handling all withholding taxes and deductions through your local HR offices.  While we refer to these awards as the USM Carnegie Initiative, these are actually internal USM funds; therefore, no overhead, typical of most grant programs, is payable to the institutions.
To seek reimbursement for those expenses, each institution should do the following:
[bookmark: _GoBack]The appropriate financial office at your institution should invoice the USM for reimbursement after expenses are paid.  We prefer that the institution invoice cumulatively for all or most expenses rather than separately for each item paid.  Most typically, we would expect that all expenses would be invoiced by the time of your final report but certainly would accept invoices early to meet your institution’s FY recovery requirements. The invoice must indicate the general category of expense (faculty stipend, undergraduate assistant support, conference travel, etc) attributable to the USM Carnegie grant.  In addition, the institution must spell out on the invoice how the institution met its matching fund obligations.  It is not necessary to send backup documentation of the expenses to USM.  However, it is imperative that this documentation be kept at the institution to provide appropriate evidence of expenses should any issue arise during an internal or external audit.  The invoice should also state whether this is a partial invoice or the final invoice for the project.
The invoice should also provide general information to include the Course Number and department, the account information (either FRS or PeopleSoft) to which the funds need to be transferred and the signature of the requesting authority.  Send your invoices to Stan Jakubik, sjakubik@usmd.edu for processing through USM.  If there are any questions, please call Stan at 410 455-5667.

